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DAILY BULLETIN
Thursday JUly 31 - Wednesday August 6, 1975 EMEKGENCY SERVICES CENTRE -3333

(Note: there are no events scheduled for Thursday through Wednesday)

GENERAL

* VISIT OF C.O.U. EVALUATION TEAM: Professors Alex Main and Peter Morand will be visiting the
York campus on behalf of the Council of Ontario Universities to evaluate instructional
development on July 31 and August 1.
An open session for faculty who have been responsible for innovations in teaching and curriculum
will be held at 3:30 p.m. in the Senate Chamber - S9l5, Ross Building - on July 31. (Please note
change of date and time.)
Students are invited to meet the evaluators and present their views at 5:30 p.m. on July 31 in
the Atkinson College Fellow's Lounge (wine, cheese and coffee will be served).

*

*

*

CIVIC HOLIDAY WEEKEND: Saturday August 2 - Monday August 4

University Offices closed Monday, August 4
Scott Library, Steacie Library, Proctor

Field House regular hours all weekend
Leslie Frost Library regular hours Saturday, Sunday; open Monday

10:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.
Osgoode Hall Library, Bookstore, Tait McKenzie closed all weekend
York Computer Centre, York/Ryerson Computer regular hours Saturday, Sunday; closed Monday

Centre

Lakeshore Teachers' College closed on June 30, 1975. Mr. W.C. McClure, former Principal of the
College, is now Administrative Director of the Faculty of Education (Room N8l6, Ross Building;
telephone local -6302). Members of the York community having communications regarding Lakeshore
Teachers' College are asked to contact Mr. McClure at the above location.

Intercampus Bus Schedule - Effective August 5, 1975:
Due to light service demands and in the interest of economy, the Glendon Bus Schedule will be
reduced to one morning run. This reduced service will be on a trial basis as follows:

Depart York
Depart Glendon

10:15 a.m.
11:15 a.m.

Arrive Glendon
Arrive York

10:55 a.m.
12:00 noon

*

*

Because of the need to separate Off-Campus Housing and Information York in August and September,
Information York urgently requires extra voluntary staff. Anyone able to give one hour per week
for one month, two months or permanently, is asked to call Denys Brown (-3441) or Information
York (-6666).

A model E20 Ditto machine is available from a York Department - for further information contact
the Purchasing Department at local -2538, quoting file #P/SD/84. Also, an almost new model
508 Sanyo Portable Dictator, minus the recording head, is available from a York Department - for
further information contact the Purchasing Department at local -2538, quoting file #P/SD/68.

STAFF POSITIONS: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - G. Neilson (2510)

Atkinson College - FaCUlty Secretary (Geography) (Shorthand necessary); Grade 4

Purchasing - Junior Purchasing Clerk; Grade 2

Ancillary Services - Administrative Clerk (Food Services); Grade 3

SU~'ER INTERCHANGE:

For Sale: girl's bedroom furniture; double dresser with mirror, desk, hutch, night table; all in yellow
with black trim and chrome drawer pulls; also lamp and 2 twin bedspreads; new condition; call
633-6615 evenings

Wanted: 1 black male puppy (1-2 years old); medium height when grown; call 226-1523

For Sale: 1968 Viva G.M.; no rust, good body, new transmission, new tires; 30,000 miles, certified;
best offer or $490; call Frank at 743-7208

CONFERENCES' COURSES &SEMINARS:

August 7-10: The Canadian Round Dance Festival will be held at the York campus with the 250 participants
staying in residence.

August 11-29: The Canadian Gymnastic Seminar, conducted by.the Department of Physical Education-in
conjunction with the Ontario Gymnastic Federation, will be held for the ninth year on the York
campus. The seminar will take place over three weeks offering separate courses for male and female
gymnasts as well as three different levels for coaches. 150 participants are expected.

August 11-17: 800 Scottish World Festival participants will be staying in residence at the York campus.

August 12-17: The Clan McNeil Pipe Band will be using the York campus facilities with the 35 members
staying in residence.
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(Note: there are no events scheduled for Thursday through Monday)
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*
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*
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*

*

*

*

*

Housing Office Notice: Of the 929 apartment units on campus, less than 7% will likely be available
for new occupants in September 1975, as an unusually high number of tenants are renewing their
leases. The number of applications now on file is over 1,500, of which nearly 50% have been on
file for over 10 months. Although many applicants profess special circumstances, flexibility to
meet special cases is virtually non-existent. Therefore, following established priorities, the
limited spaces must be allotted to graduate and law students in order of application. While new
applications will continue to be accepted, applicants are strongly urged to seek the assistance
of the Off-Campus Housing Centre for alternative accommodation for the next academic year.

Effective Monday, August 11, the 1974/75 gate control cards for "AA" Lot will no longer activate
the mechanism. Persons who have not obtained 1975/76 cards are requested to do so immediately.

Members of the community are reminded that a new Departmental Signing Authority Listing was
published June 17, based on signing allthority cards received by the Accounting Department. If
additional signing authorities are required for specific accounts, please submit cards to General
Accounting Services, Accounting Department, Temporary Office Building, by August 18 to enable
service areas to be advised of the revisions by September. Cards may be obtained by calling
local -3784.

The Copy Centre wishes to announce that Service Requisition forms are now available and may be
obtained by calling local -3666 or by going to the Copy Centre which is located in Room S174 of
the Ross Building between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m.

The Department of Physical Plant advises that paving work on parking lots GG and HH will be
commencing Wednesday, August 6 eGG) and Thursday, August 7 (HH). Members of the community who
use these lots are requested to assist in this work by parking well clear of the construction
areas. Users of HH lot should park in J lot until such time as the lot is paved and lines painted.

Any members of faculty or administrative staff still holding items of academic dress are asked to
return these to the Bookstore as soon as possible.

Off-Campus Housing reports that a number of houses are available in Toronto and environs for visiting
or new members of faculty or staff. Particularly, the Housing Bureau is trying to rent a three­
bedroom, furnished, lower duplex with a beautiful setting in King city for Professor Lary. For
further information in regard to the above, call either Denys Brown (local -3441) or Professor Lary
(1-833-5257).

A hard cover book entitled Pope: Poetical Works (ed. Herbert Dovis; Oxford University Press) was
lost by a York student in the Central Square area of the Ross Building. Anyone finding this book
is requested to call Marie-Anne Gallagher at 667-6037 (Room 409, Winters College Residence).

Commencing Saturday, September 20 and continuing through the academic year, the Dance Department of
the Faculty of Fine Arts will be offering classes for children in Creative Modern Dance '(ages 5 and
up) and Classical Ballet (ages 8 and up). Further information can be obtained by calling local -3243
or -6423.

Because of the need to separate Off-Campus Housing and Information York in August and September,
Information York urgently requires extra voluntary staff. Anyone able to give one hour per week
for one month, two months or permanently, is asked to call Denys Brown (-3441) or Information York
(-6666).

A model E20 Ditto machine is available from a York Department - for further information contact the
Purchasing Department at local -2538, quoting file #P/SD/84. Also, an almost new model 508 Sanyo
Portable Dictator, minus the recording head, is available from a York Department - for further
information contact the Purchasing Department at local -2538, quoting file #P/SD/68.

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - Bunny Friedman (3473)

Administrative Studies - Secretary (Student Affairs); Grade 3
- Faculty Secretary (Finance); Grade 3

Environment Studies - Typist-Receptionist; Grade 3
- Faculty Secretary; Grade 4

Purchasing - Order Typist; Grade 2
- Junior Purchasing Clerk; Grade 2

Physical Plant - Secretary (Maintenance); Grade 4
Safety and Security - Clerical Assistant (Parking); Grade 3
Science (CRESS) - Technical Secretary; Grade 4

Counsellor - G. Neilson (2510)

Faculty of Arts - Secretary (Political Science); Grade 3
- Secretary (Psychology); Grade 3
- Secretary (Graduate Programme in Psychology); Grade 3

Fellows Secretary (Winters College); Grade 3
- Secretary (Sociology); Grade 3
- Course Secretary (Social Science); Grade 4
- M.T.S.T. Operator (Secretarial Services); Grade 4

Bookstore - Bookseller (Assistant Buyer); Grade 4 .
Atkinson College - Secretary (Geography; shorthand necessary); Grade 4
Osgoode Hall Law School - Secretary; Grade 3

- continued
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CONFERENCES, COURSES &SEMINARS:

August 15-17: The Veterans of Foreign Wars will be meeting at the York campus; the 49
participants will be staying in residence.

August 16-21: The Syracuse Pipe Band will use the York campus facilities with the 40
members staying in residence.

August 16-17: The 50 members of the Glengary Schools of Piping and Drumming will be meeting
on the York campus.

August 17-22: IBM will hold a meeting on the York campus with the 100 participants staying
in residence.

SUMMER INTERCHANGE:

For Sale: 6ft. long teak buffet complete with Erico FM stereo tuner amplifier; 36 watts;
end sections modified to. take loudspeakers; very handsome unit; $150 or best offer;
call 667-2320 or 749-6977

For Sale: 1 plastic stencil for printing posters, blueprints, etc.; height of letters 3/8"
(Koh-I-Noor "Rapidguide" no. 3034); half price, $250; come to Ross Building, Room S660
or call 667-2206

Garage Sale: many items in excellent condition including furniture, wood-burning cook stove,
9,000 BTU air-conditioner, jewellry, toys, art and household goods; 1 mile north of
Highway #7 on Dufferin Street; Saturday, August 9

':ur,,~.~~~,<...~.
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DAILY BULLETIN
Tuesday August 12 - Wednesday August 13, 1975 EMERGENCY SERVICES CENTRE - 3333

Tuesday

12:00 noon - Y.U.S.A. General Meeting - of importance to computer staff, but all interested
members of the community are also welcome - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

(Note: there no events scheduled yet for Wednesday)

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

*

*

ADVISER TO mE PRESIDENT ON mE STATUS OF WOMEN: Dr. Jane Banfield Haynes, the
Adviser on the Status of Women, has her office in S74l of the Ross Building ­
telephone local -3561. The secretary to the Adviser, Ms. Catherine McWhinnie, has
her office in S743, Ross Building (also local -3561).

The Copy Centre opened for service Monday, August 11. Messenger service can now be
used for pick-up and delivery by calling local -3666/3671. Customers are reminded
that they must fill both the upper and lower portions of the new Copy Centre Service
Requisition before sending material. The Copy Centre will handle jobs with a maximum
of 200 copies per master and will collate. Larger jobs may be handed in at the
Copy Centre ($174, Ross Building) but the specifications must be on the regular
Duplicating Work Order.

Any members of faculty or administrative staff still holding items of academic dress
are asked to return these to the Bookstore as soon as possible.

Members of the community are asked to note the following changes to the York Telephone
Directory:
Computer Services - all academic services staff, Department Office, Reading Room,

the O.S.-H.S.J.S. Terminal, Advisers, Director, Secretary to Director --------6308
Data Processing - Data Control, Data Entry, Operations, Administrative Terminal,

Manager --------2259
Systems Status Report (formerly 6311) --------2317
Machine Failure Reporting --------3943

Professor D. Baum, Osgoode Hall Law School, wishes information regarding men's thoughts
and fantasies on rape for a book. Interviewing will be done at the Law School by a
female research assistant on Wednesday, August 13 (11:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.)· and Thursday,
August 14 (5:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.). Males interested in participating need only supply
age and vocation (age limits: 15-70 years); telephone 667-3135.

Norman's - Room 201 of Bethune College - is featuring James Robert Ambrose in their
weekend entertainment schedule on Friday, August 15 and Saturday, August 16. Norman's
is fully licenced; entertainment is from 8:30 p.m. - 1:00 a.m.

STAFF POSITIONS: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - G. Neilson (2510) -

Faculty of Arts - Administrative Secretary to the East Asian Studies Program; grade 5
Faculty of Graduate Studies - Interdisciplinary Studies Program Secretary; grade 4

Counsellor - B. Freidman (3473) -
Admissions - Filing Clerk; grade 2
Fine Arts - Senior Slide Secretary (Visual Arts); grade 3

- Technical Assistant (Visual Arts); grade 3
- Studio Assistant (Film)

Libraries - Circulation Assistant/Edit Clerk (Scott); grade 3
- Reserve Assistant; grade 3
- Serials Assistant (Processing); grade 3

Registrar - Secretary; grade 4
- Receptionist (Transcripts); grade 3

Science - Academic Adminstrative Officer (B.Sc. preferred); P&M

SUMMER INTERCHANGE
For Sale: 10 speed bicycle, Ernie Clementi Design Falcon; Reynolds 501 tubing; Universal #61

brakes; Champagnolo Velox gears; seldom used; best offer over $200; call Doug at 369-3012
For Sale: Kodak Ektolite Screen, 40X40; only slightly used; $50 or nearest offer; call

P. Brunner at -3811
Ride Wanted: to York U. from Tottenham area and return occasionally; share driving costs; can

supply own car fairly often; call Shirley at -3013 or 936-3118
Ride Wanted: to Vancouver or will drive a car; leaving between August 19 and 22; 2 responsible

adults; please call 622-1439 or 621-2138
House Wanted: near Hwy. 50, Bolton or Caledon Hills area for month of September only; family of

3; preferably unfurnished - price open; call Mrs. Bonner at 661-9611

,.. ..dI
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DAILY BULLETIN
Thursday August 14 - Monday August 18, 1975 EMERGENCY SERVICES CENTRE -3333

Thursday

12:00 noon - Y.U.S.A. General Meeting - of importance to technical staff, but all interested members
of the community are welcome - Room 317, Petrie Science Building

Friday

8:30 p.m. ­
Bethune

1:00 a.m. - Entertainment - featuring James Robert Ambrose; licenced - Norman's (Room 201),
College

Saturday

8:30 p.m. - 1:00 a.m. - Entertainment - see Friday's listing at 8:30 p.m. - Norman's (Room 201),
Bethune College

(Note: there are no events scheduled for Sunday and Monday)

GENERAL'

*

*

*

*

*

Because of the need to separate Off-Campus Housing and Information York in August and September,
Information York urgently requires extra voluntary staff. Anyone able to give one hour per week
for one month, two months or permanently, is asked to call Denys Brown (local -3441) or Information
York (local -6666).

The Summer issue of the York Women's Newsletter is now available and features the development of
Y.U.S.A., the Women's Centre, an interview with Dale Ritch (president of C.Y.S.F.), the women's
health movement, personnel practices, the life of a male nurse, a directory of organizations for
women and much more. The Newsletter is published by a collective of women interested in women's
issues both on and off campus and is distributed free of charge. Copies can be obtained at the
following locations or call Lynn McFadgen, local -3249, in order to have one sent to a campus
address: Room 222, Administrative Studies Building (Department of Theatre); Room S55l, Ross
Building (Department of Sociology and Anthropology); Room 214, Vanier Residence (Harbinger);
Information York; Room 126, Osgoode Hall Law School (Osgoode Women's Caucus); and Room 257,
Atkinson College (Women's Centre). The Newsletter needs staff to do writing, proof-reading,
research, typing, layout and promotion. Anyone interested in helping should contact Lynn McFadgen
at local -3249 (Room 222, Administrative Studies Building) or Jan Patterson at 636-3473. Members
of the community are invited to send in poems, drawings, short stories, news items, essays and
letters to the editor. .

Faculty and staff members willing to offer their homes as temporary quarters to out-of-town students
who are looking for permanent accommodation are asked to register their name, address and telephone
number with Information York (local -6666) or Denys Brown (local -3441).

Re: Alterations, Renovations and Major Repair Projects - The summer break period, while a vacation
period for most students arid many faculty and staff, constitutes one of the highest peak work load
periods for the Department of Physical Plant. The timing of approvals for projects funded from
both capital and operating accounts and the requirement fOr completion of some of these projects
prior to the commencement of the fall academic term creates a very significant work load during
this period on personnel in the Building Services Co-ordinator, Draughting, Engineering, Furnishings
and Trades sections of the Department. To assist in an orderly handling of all projects, a Project
Planning Committee has been established within the Department. One of the functions of' this
committee is to assign project priorities. Health, safety and security, academic requirements,
administrative requirements, including improved operation and economies, etc., are weighed into the
priority rating assessment. In order that we may carry out all projects with maximum efficiency,
adequate recognition of the following points by those with whom the project originates is considered
most important.

1) Please try to give the Department of Physical Plant as much lead time as possible on any
approved project.
2) In conjunction with the project co-ordinator, establish realistic required project completion
dates.

This will assist in:
- permitting an orderly planning of all work and helping to keep peak man hour requirements to

manageable proportions;
- acquiring additional temporary help as may be required to enable the completion of the work when

required;
- allowing the pre-ordering of long-delivery items of equipment, etc.; and
- carrying out the work at minimum cost through avoidance of hiring additional staff not really

required, etc.

The Department of Physical Plant, Stationery Stores, announces the need to recover part of the
costs for supplying Service Request Forms to the community from September 1/1975. A nominal charge ­
of 20~ per form will apply.

STAFF POSITIONS AVAILABLE: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - B. Friedman (3473) -

Computer Centre - Courier; Grade 3
- Receptionist; Grade 3

Physical Plant - Dispatcher/Maintenance Control; Grade 4

CONFERENCES, COURSES &SEMINARS:

August 22 : The Liberal Party of Ontario will hold a meeting on the York campus with 250 members in
attendance.

August 24-29: The National Institute on Mental Retardation is holding a conference on the York campus
with the 100 participants staying in residence.

SUMMER INTERCHANGE:
Ride Wanted: to York University from Tottenham area and return occasionally; will share driving costs;

can supply own car fairly often; please call Shirley at 667-3103 or 936-3118
Ride Wanted: to Vancouver or will drive your car; leaving between August 19 and 22; 2 responsible

adults; please call 622-1439 or 621-2138
Wanted: a dishwasher; ask for Jim at 667-2363 or 669-1339
Wanted: a large 1 or 2 bedroom apartment immediately; unfurnished preferably; call Rick at 667-3636
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DAILY BULLETIN
Tuesday August 19 - Wednesday August 20, 1975 EMERGENCY SERVICES CENTRE -3333

GENERAL

* Following the recommendation of the President's Advisory Committee on the Chapel (Chairman, Joseph G.
Green) and approval by the Board of Governors' Property and Building Committee (Chairman, John S. Proctor),
construction of the University's Religious Centre/Chapel, provided for by a gift from former Board of
Governors' Chairman the late William Pearson Scott, will commence this fall. In order that the noisiest
part of the project can be completed as soon as possible after the start of classes in September,
preparation of the site is to begin immediately on the upper plaza level (the amphitheatre) between the
Ross Building and the Scott Library.

* Adviser to the President on the Status of Women: Dr. Jane Banfield Haynes, the Adviser on the Status of
Women, has her office in Room S74l of the Ross Building (telephone local -3561). The Secretary to the
Adviser, Ms. Catherine McWhinnie, will be located in Room S743, Ross Building (local -3561).

* The University community is advised that all calls regarding audio-visual and television services for
the Glendon campus should be directed to the Audio-Visual Department on the York campus (telephone 667-3227)
for the period from August 18 through September 2.

a.m. - 11:00 p.m.
a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

* The Law Library will resume

Monday to Friday
Saturday
Sunday

its winter hours on Tuesday, September 2, 1975; hours are as follows:

8:00
9:00
1:00

* The Copy Centre is open for service; messenger service can be used for pick-up and delivery by calling
local -3666/3671. Customers are reminded that they must fill both the upper and lower portions of the
new Copy Centre Service Requisition before sending material. The Copy Centre will handle jobs with a
maximum of 200 copies per master and will collate. Larger jobs may be handed in at the Copy Centre
(Room S174, Ross Building) but the specifications must be on the regular Duplicating Work Order.

* Faculty and staff members willing to offer their homes as temporary quarters to out-of-town students who
are looking for permanent accommodation are asked to register their name, address and telephone number
with Information York (local -6666) or Denys Brown (local -3441).

* The Scottish Country Dancing class will meet Tuesday, September 23 (and continue to meet each Tuesday
thereafter) in the Vanier College Dance Studio (2nd floor). The class will be from 8:00 p.m. - 10:30 p.m.
and a fee of 50~ per evening will cover refreshments. No experience is necessary to participate and
interested persons may call Sandra Miller at local -2500 for further information.

* Members of the Atkinson community are invited to participate in the Atkinson Orientation Day Open House
sponsored by the Atkinson College Student Association on Saturday, September 20, 1975 from 12:00 noon to
5:00 p.m. Activities will emanate from the Student Centre, 2nd floor, Phase 11, of Atkinson College.

* The 1975-76 CBC Radio/Canada Council National Competition for Young Composers is open from now until
December 31, 1975, and offers up to $20,000 in prizes. Originally instituted in 1973 as CBC Radio/Canada
Council Awards for Young Composers, the competition is organized by both the French and English Services
of CBC Radio, and.by the Canada Council, along with the Ontario Arts Council and Le Ministere des Affaires
Culturelles de Qu6bec. This year, they have been joined by the British Columbia Cultural Fund. Entrants
must be Canadian citizens or landed immigrants 29 years of age and under by the closing date of the
competition. The works will be judged in the month of January, 1976, by a jury of four members plus a
chairman. All the winning works will be recorded for broadcast on CBC Radio in 1976. Brochures are
available from CBC Radio/Canada Council National Competition for Young Composers, Box 500, Station A,
Toronto M5W lE6. For further information call Linda Litwack, Radio Network Promotion at 925-3311,
extension 4687.

* Glendon College Off-Campus Housing Service is now open from 9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m., Monday to Friday
(telephone 487-6189).

up/Dt~livery point
Central Duplicating room
007 Shipping/Rec. room
302 Stationery
145 Reception desk
204 Dean's office
254 Vanier Coilege
268 Winters College
216 Founders College
226 McLaughlin College
103 Superintendent's office
135 Reception desk

Pick
Nll6
Room
Room
Room
Room
Room
Room
Room
Room
Room
Room

Building
Ross Building &Central Square
Scott Library
Tait McKenzie
Behavioural Sciences
Fine Arts
Vanier College
Winters College
Founders College
Mc Laugh1in
Central Utilities Building
Physical Plant Workshop

* Small Package, Stationery and Duplicating Delivery Service: The York community is reminded that a
twice-daily pick up and delivery service is provided, morning and afternoon of small packages, stationery
and duplicating requests at planned and controlled distribution points on campus. The following are the
pick up and delivery points:

Building Pick up/Delivery point
Kinsmen Front desk
Temporary Office Room 54
Administrative Studies Room 019
Steacie Science 110A Y.E.S. &

Reception desk
Room 002
Room 128A
Room 112 Duplicating
Room 120
Room 205
Room 360

School Mail Room 110

Petrie Science
Farquharson
Atkinson College
Calumet College
Bethune College
Stong College
Osgoode Hall Law

No deliveries and pick ups will be made from and to any other rooms than those listed above, the only
exception being the Ross Building, where room to room deliveries are made and larger packages, too heavy
to carry by one person, which will be delivered to the room as indicated on the package.

- continued
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STAFF POSITIONS: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - G. Neilson (2510) -

Faculty of Arts - Receptionist Typist (Office of the Dean); Grade 4
Counsellor - B. Friedman (3473) ­

Correction Re: Bulletin August 14:
Computer Centre - Courier; Grade 2 (formerly listed in error as Grade 3)
Library-Senior Cataloguing Assistant; Grade 5
Inter-library Loan and Reference Assistant (Science); Grade 5

SUMMER INTERCHANGE:
For Sale: small boy's three-speeo bike; good condition; $30; call Peggy at 667-3826 or 669-1625
Wanted: babysitter for small baby; from August 25, for 3 or 4 days per week in Yorkville area; call 923-4172
For Sale: 26" Panasonic Solid State Color TV; 8 months old, warrant still outstanding; in perfect working order;

original price $980; best offer accepted; call 925-5981, extension 2362 during office hours or 636-2773
after 7:00 p.m.

For Sale: VW Karman Ghia 1968; call Peter Keehn at 667-3287 or 489-0098
For Sale: spanish style bedroom furniture; two years old in excellent condition; includes bed frame for double

bed, headboard, box spring, triple dresser with mirror, chest and two night tables, call 677-4268 after
5:30 p.m.

For Rent: 3 bedroom furnished house; 2 fireplaces; in Woodbridge-Pine Grove; available for September 1 for 1
year; asking $450/month; if interested call Mrs. D. Howard at 851-0263

For Rent: unfurnished house north of Steeles and east of Kennedy; 3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, double garage, 1/3
acre; 2 year lease available from September (negotiable); $350/month; call Heather MacDonald at 297-4231

For Sale: 2 - 39" complete continental beds with padded headboards; excellent condition; $50 for both; bedspreads
and sheets $15; thick plate glass mirror 24" X 37"; $8; white chest of drawers; $8; white night table; $15;
call 225-6311 after 5:00 p.m.

(Note: There are no events scheduled as yet for Tuesday or Wednesday)



GENERAL

*

*

*

*

*

*

The Summer Hours work schedule now being followed by most of the University Offices will end as of the
Labour Day Weekend. Normal hours for the winter months are 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and will resume on
September 2.

Status Report on Y.U.S.A. 's Application for Certification: Eight months have now elapsed since Y.U.S.A.
filed its application with the Ontario Labour Relations Board (OLRB) in December 1974. As the University
and Y.U.S.A. could not agree over which positions should be excluded from the proposed group that might
be represented by Y.U.S.A., it was necessary for an OLRB Examiner to conduct a lengthy series of fact
finding meetings at the University. These meetings have now been completed and the findings are being
combined into a Report by the Examiner which he will forward to the OLRB to enable them to reach a
decision on Y.U.S.A. 's application. This Report contains the facts as presented by all parties involved
in the various meetings but in itself draws no conclusions and makes no recommendations. Upon receipt of
the Report - expected quite soon - the OLRB will set a date for a formal Hearing at which time the
University and Y.U.S.A. will present their separate arguments, each requesting the OLRB to reach a decision
on the application consistent with that party's particular point of view. At the Hearing - probably to be
set for late September or early October - the OLRB will consider the contents of the Report, listen to the
various points of view and then reach a decision over the definition of the proposed Bargaining Unit - that
is, which positions might properly be in the unit, which positions might be excluded. Following this
Hearing the OLRB will review Y.U.S.A. 's membership numbers as of the date of the original application ­
December 1974 - and then either issue a certificate without any further proceedings or instruct that a vote
among current bargaining unit members be taken. If the former is the case, negotiations to arrive at a
Collective Agreement covering all persons in the bargaining unit could start. If the latter event is
ordered a simple majority of the ballots cast at the time of the vote would determine whether or not a
certificate would then be issued. Further information relating to the progress of the Application, including
the date set for the Hearing when that has been set, will appear in the Bulletin.

The Daycare Centre has an opening for an Administrative Assistant. Typing, shorthand and bookkeeping
experience is required. The position involves a large amount of work with the community. For further
information, please contact Maria de Wit at local -3273.

Marky's 11 New Kosher Deli Restaurant in Founders College requires part-time and full-time waiters and
waitresses. For information telephone ~Iarky's at 638-1081.

Based on 1975 references, Stationery Stores have distributed specially prepared requisitions to all
University offices soliciting the new year requirements for 1976 Desk Calendar Supplies. Offices which
did not receive a requisition for completion and need these supplies are asked to advise Stationery
Stores (local -3231) immediately. Orders must be received no later than October 10, 1975.

YORK TELEPHONE DIRECTORY: The 1975-76 York Telephone Directory will be issued on October 31, 1975. The
cut-off date for inclusion in the new issue will be September 10, 1975. Each department is requested
to submit information to the Telecommunications Office on the new "Application for Inclusion in the
1975/76 York University Telephone Directory" form, a supply of which can be obtained by calling local
-2337.

* The Tait ~lcKenzie Building will be open as follows on the Labour Day Weekend:

Building Pool
Saturday, August 30, 1975 1:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Sunday, August 31, 1975 1:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Monday, September 1, 1975 1:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 2:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

*

*

*

*

The Summer issue of the York Women's Newsletter is now available and features the development of Y.U.S.A.,
the Women's Centre, an interview with Dale Ritch (president of C.Y.S.F.), the women's health movement,
personnel practices, the life of a male nurse, a directory of organizations for women and much more. The
Newsletter is published by a collective of women interested in women's issues both on and off campus and
is distributed free of charge. Copies can be obtained at the following locations or call Lynn McFadgen,
local -3249, in order to have one sent to a campus address: Room 222, Administrative Studies Building
(Department of Theatre); Room S551, Ross Building (Department of Sociology and Anthropology); Room 214,
Vanier Residence (Harbinger); Information York; Room 126, Osgoode Hall Law School (Osgoode Women's Caucus);
and Room 257, Atkinson College (Women's Centre). The Newsletter needs staff to do writing, proof-reading,
research, typing, layout and promotion. Anyone interested in helping should contact Lynn McFadgen at
local -3249 (Room 222, Administrative Studies Building) or Jan Patterson at 636-3473. Members of the
community are invited to send in poems, drawings, short stories, news items, essays and letters to the
editor.

Re: Alterations, Renovations and ~Iajor Repair Projects - In order that the Department of Physical Plant
can carry out all projects with maximum efficiency, members of the community are asked to give the
Department as much lead time as possible on any approved project and to establish realistic required
project completion dates. This will assist in:

- permitting an orderly planning of all work and will help to keep peak man hour requirements to
manageable proportions;

- acquiring additional temporary help as may be required to enable the completion of work when required;
- allowing the pre-ordering of long-delivery items of equipment, etc.; and
- the carrying out of work at minimum cost.

The University community is advised that all calls regarding audio-visual and television services for the
Glendon campus should be directed to the Audio-Visual Department on the York campus (telephone 667-3227)
for the period from August 18 through September 2.

Because of the need to separate Off-Campus Housing and Information York in August and September, Information
York urgently requires extra voluntary staff. Anyone able to give one hour per week for one month, two
months or permanently, is asked to call Denys Brown (local -3441) or Information York (local -6666).

- continued
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STAFF POSITIONS: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - B. Freidman (3473) -

Library - Catalogue Maintenance Clerk; Grade 3
M.I.S. - Programmer; P3

Counsellor - G. Neilson (2510) -
Atkinson College-Mail Clerk; Grade 3

CONFERENCES, COURSES &SEMINARS:
August 25-29: Gymnastics Week III is taking place at the York campus and is sponsored by York's Department of

Physical Education in conjunction with the Ontario Gymnastic Federation. The 150 participants will stay
in residence.

August 25-26: The Greater Watertown Senior Citizens group will be on the York campus.
August 29-September 1: Fifteen members of the Canadian Cricket Association will be staying in the York campus

residence.

SUMMER INTERCHANGE:

For Sale: 1974 Austin Marina 2 door Deluxe; 4 months old; 3800 miles with 8 months left on warranty; radial
tires, heated rear wind screen, carpets; as new; $2700 or best offer; call 743-8270 after 6:00 p.m.

Wanted: 1 food blender in good condition; variable speed if possible; contact S. Bider clo Atkinson Mailroom
or call 667-3426

Wanted: a good classical (spanish) guitar for a fair price; contact S. Bider clo Atkinson College or call
667-3426

For Sale: 1971 ToyotaMark 11;$500 or best offer; call Nikki Lary at 667-3325 or 1-833-5257
For Sale: men's (or boy's) left-hand Classic golf clubs; one driver, one No. 2 Brassie, one each of No. 3,5,6,

7 and 10; best offer; call Lillian at 667-6450 or 444-6860
For Sale: lady's nine-drawer walnut dresser with glass top and mirror; modern style in excellent condition;

$170 or best offer; call Sheilah at 667-3309 or 494-5506
For Sale: 1974 Gremlin V8; standard three-speed rear mag wheels (optional), power steering, power brakes, AM-FM

radio, air shocks, 16,000 miles; excellent condition; $2,800 negotiable; call Rhonda Frank at 667-2248
For Sale: Baycrest (Hoover) washer-spin dryer; wood panel cover and built-in directional faucet; new condition;

$150; call 667-2412
For Sale: very large steel dog kennel; used once on Airlines; excellent condition; $20; call 667-3154 or 661-8082
For Sale: bedroom suite; wood; queen size headboard with mattress, five-drawer chest, two night-tables with two

drawers each; extra large mirror, 2 nightlamps; $195 or best offer; call P. Brunner at 667-3811 or 766-7766
For Sale: 1971 Vauxhall Firenza 2000; 4 doors, 36,900 miles, radio, new gas pump and muffler; $550; leaving for

Europe August 26; call Karl or Eric at 461-7896
Service: baby-sitting on campus; during office hours; children 2-1/2 years old and up; call 661-4939
Wanted: by York students for communal living, houses or farmhouses within thirty-mile radius of York University;

phone Housing at 667-3698 or Denys Brown at 667-3441
Ride Wanted: from Mimico to York daily for the remainder of August; will share expenses; call Jan at 252-3283

(Note: There are no events scheduled as yet for Thursday through Monday)

.,".,.L:l~



~

~~:~ODK'
~.~' l' l'-J
~4N"'-". LJ N I V [ IZ sir y

Published five days a week dUring term by Information and Publications.

Deadline 12 00 noon 011 the ddy preceding publication. Room S802, Ross (667-3441).

Items submitted will be edited as required

DAILY BULLETIN
Tuesday August 26 - Wednesday August 27, 1975 EMERGENCY SERVICES CENTRE - 3333

GENERAL

* Labour Day Holiday
University Offices will be closed on Monday, September 1

Scott Library, Steacie Science Library, Osgoode Law
Library, Leslie Frost Library, Proctor Field House,
and Bookstore

Tait McKenzie

York Computer Centre, York/Ryerson Computer Centre

Closed Saturday through Monday
Open regular weekend hours Saturday

through Monday
Regular hours on Saturday and Sunday,

closed Monday

* The Summer Hours work schedule now being followed by most of the University Offices will end as of
the Labour Day Weekend. Normal hours for the winter months are 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. and will
resume on September 2nd.

* Central Square Stores - Labour Day Holiday Hours:
Sporting Goods, T-D Bank, Travel Centre, Margles,

Optometric Centre,
Oasis

Campus House of Beauty, Men's Grooming Centre
Drugstore

Closed Saturday through Monday
Open 12:00 noon - 5:00 p.m. on Saturday

and Sunday; closed Monday
Closed Saturday through Monday
Closed Saturday and Sunday; open 10:00 a.m.

to 2:00 p.m.

*

*

*

*

*

*

Five newly acquired buses will be in operation as part of the York Travel Club by the end of
August. This supplementary service to the T.T.C. has been designed to provide express connecting
service between the York campus and the Toronto subway system. Aside from the regular trips to
the Finch and Islington subway stations, a third route is being established to the Warden subway
station. The exterior paintwork on the new York buses was designed by Fred Ash of York's Department
of Physical Plant. York buses are available to members of the University community for field trips
off campus. For further information call Mr. G.K. Marshall at local -3302.

Following the recommendation of the President's Advisory Committee on the Chapel (Chairman, Joseph
G. Green) and approval by the Board of Governors' Property and Building Committee (Chairman, John
S. Proctor), construction of the University's Religious Centre/Chapel, provided for by a gift from
former Board of Governors' Chairman the late William Pearson Scott, will commence this fall. In
order that the noisiest part of the project can be completed as soon as possible after the start
of classes in September, preparation of the site has commenced on the upper plaza level (the
ampitheatre) between the Ross Building and the Scott Library.

Executive members for 1975-76 of the York Flying Club are as follows:
President - Brian Hope, Air Canada (York Alumnus)
Vice-President - Jim Savary, Economics, Glendon College (office, 487-6172; home, 483-7409)
Secretary/Treasurer - Chris James, Student (223-2714)

Effective August 29, 1975, the Conference Centre offices will be located in Room 139 of Winters
College. The telephone number (local -3098) will remain the same.

York Telephone Directory: The 1975-76 York Telephone Directory will be issued on October 31, 1975.
The cut-off date for inclusion in the new issue will be September 10, 1975. Each department is
requested to submit information to the Telecommunications Office on the new "Application for
Inclusion in the 1975-76 York Telephone Directory" form, a supply of which can be obtained by calling
local -2337.

A York Department has Drafting Tables available. These are top quality Norman Wade tables with a
radius-tension arm to control elevation and angle of the board. Measurements are approximately
78" X 38" with two drawers on one side, board size is 38" X 60". For further information, contact
the Purchasing Department at local -2538, quoting file #P/SD/86.

STAFF POSITIONS: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor -B. Friedman (-3473)

Fine Arts - Studio Program Secretary; grade 4
- Secretary; grade 3

Library - Circulation Assistants (Scott); grade 3
- Circulation Assistant (Leslie Frost); grade 3

Counsellor - G. Neilson (-2510)
Faculty of Arts - Administrative Assistant to the Director of the Graduate Program in English

(University degree preferred); grade 5
- Receptionist/Typist (Humanities); grade 3
- Faculty Secretary (Geography); grade 3
- Course Secretary (Social Science); grade 4
- Divisional Secretary (Language Studies); grade 4

Physical Education - Duplicating Clerk; grade 2

SUMMER INTERCHANGE
For Sale: 1972 Dodge Colt, automatic, radio, snow tires, under 19,000 miles; asking $1800; call V. Lee

at 487-6145 or 488-5972
For Sale: 1972 Toyota Corolla; call Judy at 667-3555
For Sale: 1 month old moped, cost $370 new; best offer over $250; call 667-2430
Sublet: large 1 bedroom apartment, Steeles and Jane; 1 year on lease; excellent Westinghouse 'Fridge and

Stove; immediate possession Aug. 31; call Christina at 667-3366/3368 or 661-3609
For Sale: 3 bedroom house, l~ stories, solid brick, large enclosed yard, recreation room; Finch/Yonge;

asking $68,500; call I. Klein at 667-2575 or 223-6664

...J



~

,iI~'97\!!,,~ORK," " , 1 ''1( 'A

\(~'4NI""'· LJ N I V E f\. SI] Y

Published live days a week during term by Information and Publications.

Deadline 12 00 noon 011 tilt: day preceding publication, Room S802, Ross (667-3441).
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DAILY BULLETIN
Thursday August 28 - Wednesday September 3, 1975 E~ffiRGENCY SERVICES CENTRE - 3333

GENERAL

*

*

*

*

*

Commencing Tuesday, SeptenIDer 2nd, Fall and Spring Operating Schedules for the York Travel Club
come into effect. The new schedules will be available for distribution from Information York and
the reception desks of colleges no later than Friday, August 29. York Travel Club vouchers are
required on all York buses and may be purchased from the York and Glendon Bookstores, the Reception
Desk of Atkinson College and at Student Accounts (South Door) located in the Temporary Office
Building. Five newly acquired buses are in operation and aside from the regular trips to the Finch
and Islington subway stations, a third route has been established to the Warden subway station.

The 1976 issue of the Association of Commonwealth Universities List of Academic Visitors to the
United Kingdom is to be published in October 1975. The list is compiled in order to answer in a
systematic way the many enquiries received at the A.C.U. office regarding the whereabouts in the
U.K. of visitors from overseas universities, and also has a wide circulation among universities,
learned and professional societies, and other organizations. Members of York's academic and
administrative staff who will be in the United Kingdom on October 1, 1975, or before the end of
March, 1976, are asked to submit their full names and, if possible, a full postal address (including
department and constituent college with which the visitor will be associated during the stay) to
the Department of Information and Publications, S802, the Ross Building, no later than September 18,
1975. Members of staff who cannot give an address before leaving the country should call at 36
Gordon Square, London WClH OPF, on arrival in London in order to sign the Visitors Book and record
their whereabouts.

The York University Gymnastics Club now has both a recreational and competitive gymnastics program
for boys and girls ages six and over. Registration will take place at the Tait McKenzie Building
on Monday, September 15 at 5:00 p.m. For further information and applications, call Ross Hunt,
Department of Physical Education, at local -2347.

Stevenson &KelloggManagement Consultants are looking for three persons with accounting and/or
business management backgrounds to work with them on their $2 million United Nations program in
Mozambique. Selected persons will work with a team in Mozambique for a period of three to six
months, developing training courses and training a cadre who will manage the Citizen stores being
set up by Frelimo (the government of Mozambique). Applicants must be fluent in Portuguese. These
positions are salaried and open to negotiation, plus living expenses are provided. For further
details, contact the York International Student Centre at local -6262.

A power transfer is required to return to normal operation after completion of maintenance work in
the Keele Street transformer substation. This will necessitate a momentary interruption of
electrical power between 7:00 a.m. and 8:00 a.m. on Friday, August 29. TIle following buildings
will be affected: Founders College and Residence; Vanier College and Residence; Steacie Science
Library; Stong College; K.N.I.M.R.; Winters College and Residence; Curtis Lecture Hall; Ross Building
and Central Square; Osgoode Hall Law School; Graduate Residences 3 and 4; Centre for Fine Arts; and
Atkinson Residence.

* The following Food Services will be
Atkinson Dining Lounge
Central Square
Complex I (Founders, Vanier)
Osgoode Snack Bar

available for the week commencing Monday, September
Tuesday through Friday - 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Tuesday through Friday - 8:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
Monday through Friday - 8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.
Tuesday through Friday - 'round-the-clock

1 only:

* Effective Tuesday, September 2, the Optometric Centre will be open Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays
from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

* Labour Day Holiday
University Offices
Scott, Steacie Science, Osgoode Law and

Leslie Frost Libraries, Proctor Field House
and Bookstore

Tai t McKenzie
York and York/Ryerson Computer Centres

Cen tral Square
Sporting Goods, T-D Bank, Travel Centre, Margles,

Optometric Centre, Campus House of Beauty, and
men's Grooming Centre

Oasis
Drugs tore

Closed Monday, September 1

Closed Saturday through Monday
Regular weekend hours, Saturday through Monday
Regular weekend hours, closed Monday

Closed Saturday through Monday
Open 12 noon-5 p.m. on weekend, closed Monday
Open 10 a.m.-2 p.m. Monday, closed weekend

* Members of the York community are reminded that the Summer Hours work schedule will end as of
August 29. Commencing Tuesday, September 2nd, regular winter hours (9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.) will
be in effect.

- continued
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GENERAL (cont 'd.)

*

*

Because of the need to separate Off-Campus Housing and Information York in August and September,
Information York urgently requires extra voluntary staff. Anyone able to give one hour per
week for one month, two months or permanently, is asked to call Denys Brown (-3441) or Information
York (-6666).

Faculty and staff members willing to offer a temporary accommodation to out-of-town students who
are looking for permanent accommodation, are asked to register their name, address and telephone
number with Information York (-6666) or Denys Brown (-3441).

STAFF POSITIONS: contact Personnel Services
Counsellor - B. Friedman (-3473)

Fine Arts - Student Program Secretary; grade 4
, - Secretary to Information Officer; grade 3
Administrative Studies - Faculty Secretary (Marketing); grade 3

Counsellor - G. Neilson (-2510)
Faculty of Arts - Secretary to the Chairman (Mathematics); grade 5

- MTST Operator (Secretarial Services); grade 4

SUMMER INTERCHANGE:

For Sale: engagement and wedding ring set; diamonds in both rings form a cluster; value $650, will sell
for $300; call Margaret at 651-9436

Rider Wanted: offering a ride to Halifax or vicinity; leaving Friday (Aug. 29) evening or Saturday
(Aug. 30) morning; call 494-5374

For Rent: 1 bedroom apartment in walk-up building; Bathurst/Lawrence, available October 1 with optional
1 year lease at $185/month; free parking; contact building caretaker at 781-4996

For Sale: 1972 340 Puma Arctic Cat in excellent condition; must sell, price $600; also, 1972 333 Olympic
Ski 000 in excellent condition; price $350; call local -6431 or 893-1461 after 5:00 p.m.

Ride Wanted: to York Daily (9:00 a.m. ~ 5:00 p.m.) from Woodbine and Van Home; share gas and
expenses; call Bella at local -2494 or 493-9612

For Sale: 3 bedroom brick bungalow in Newmarket; full basement; 2 years Old, asking $53,900; call Fred
Pyziak at local -3600 or 1-898-2338

Ride Wanted: student in Bolton area wishes to form car pool during the academic year; call Brian
Bowerman at 857-1279 or 859-0812

For Rent: 2 bedroom furnished house available immediately in Thornhill; rent negotiable, tenant must be
flexible to move; for further information call either Mr. Welge at 889-4464 or Dr. Dugan at
local -3834

(NOTE: there are no events scheduled as yet for Thursday through Wednesday)
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